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Mr. President,  

We would like to congratulate you on the chairmanship of the Commission on Population and 

Development and wish you success. 

 

The UAE values this year’s theme and believes our discussions can contribute to a stronger 

understanding of the intersections between different sectors and UN processes. 

 

We would like to align with the statements of the Group of 77 and China, and the Arab Group, 

as well as make two additional points in our national capacity. 

 

First, migration and urbanization are critical factors in driving development. The UAE’s own 

development would not have been possible without the tremendous contributions of people 

from other countries, largely concentrated in our cities.  Similarly, these residents have used 




